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[bookmark: _Hlk151453132]Board of Supervisors Minutes


November 27, 2023





The Tama County Board of Supervisors met at 8:30 a.m. November 27, 2023.  Present: 1st District Supervisor, Curt Hilmer; 2nd District Supervisor, Bill Faircloth and 3rd District Supervisor, Dan Anderson. 


8:30 – 9:15 Employee/Department Head Time


9:15 – 9:30 Public Comment on Agenda Items The Pledge of Allegiance was recited.


Present:  Supervisors Hilmer, Faircloth, Anderson.  Tama County Auditor Laura Kopsa, Assistant Auditor Karen Rohrs, members of the public.  Deputy Sheriff Randall was also present.  Comments were heard from the public in favor of the proposed Tama County Rescue League contract with the County/Sheriff’s Office on the agenda today.  





9:30 Motion by Anderson, seconded by Hilmer to approve the minutes of the November 20th regular meeting and the November 21st Election Canvass Tier 2 meeting.   All voted aye.  Motion carried





The Board met with Ben Daleske, Tama County Engineer, to get a road projects report.  





 Motion by Anderson, seconded by Hilmer to sign a letter to the Iowa Department of Transportation regarding putting up flashing signs at the intersection of Hwy 30 and Hwy V18.  There have been accidents there and they feel this may help prevent future accidents.   All voted aye.  Motion carried.





The Board met with Kayla Kerkove, from the Tama County Humane Society and Sheriff Dennis Kucera to discuss a possible contract for animal control/protection.  The County has Ordinance V.4 Animal Control and Protection in effect.  Ms. Kerkove is asking for a contract with the County/Sheriff’s Department for housing animals that the Sheriff’s office may come across that need to be taken care of if someone is ill, injured or arrested and they have an animal in their possession that doesn’t have someone to care for it in the absence of the owner.  The entity bringing the animal pays the fee.  She has contracts with some of the cities in the county.  These entities then recoup the fee from the owner.  Sheriff Kucera is ok with a contract if the Humane Society provides information of the owner when the animal is picked up so the county can recoup the fees.  Ms. Kerkove is in the process of updating the current contract she uses.  She was asked to come back when she gets that done and the Supervisors will act on it at that time.  No action taken.
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Motion by Hilmer, seconded by Anderson to approve the claims for payment as presented.  All voted aye.  Motion carried.





Chairman Faircloth adjourned the meeting at 10:14 a.m.













